HB 1719 -- AUTISM NOTATION ON DRIVER'S LICENSE OR IDENTIFICATION
CARD

SPONSOR: Schnelting

This bill authorizes a Missouri driver's license applicant to apply
to have an autism notation placed on his or her driver's license or
nondriver's license identification card.

The application must include a waiver of liability for the release
of medical information, sworn statement verifying his or her autism
diagnosis, and inform the applicant that the information will be
entered into the Missouri Uniform Law Enforcement System (MULES),
as specified in the bill.

The autism notation shall not be printed on or removed from a
driver's license or non-driver's identification card without the
express consent of the licensee or the parent or guardian if the
applicant is under 18 years of age or incapacitated.

The bill has an effective date of July 20, 2021.



